NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
LOWELL JOINT SCHOOL DISTRICT

The Lowell Joint School District will hold a Public Hearing of the proposed 2022/2023 Budget pursuant to Education Code Section 42103.  The District is required to hold a public hearing to encourage participation by parents, employees, members of the community interested in the affairs of the School District, and bargaining unit leaders.

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Board of Trustees of the Lowell Joint School District will approve the proposed 2022/2023 Budget. Final approval of the Budget is scheduled for June 27, 2022. In submitting the 2022/2023 Adopted Budget, the Board understands its fiduciary responsibility to maintain fiscal solvency for the current and subsequent two fiscal years.

As required by Education Code, a three-year projection is included for stakeholder information, county office and state evaluation. Because of conservative enrollment projections and the state budget not yet being approved, a prudent budget proposal is recommended for the Board’s consideration.

When a final state budget is approved by the Governor and impacts are known and actual enrollment and staffing is also known, the district will incorporate these figures into its budget at the First Interim Budget presented for approval at the December board meeting. The First Interim Budget report will require a certification from the Board of the district’s ability to meet its financial obligations for the current and subsequent two fiscal years.

Questions and/or comments should be directed to Andrea Reynolds, Assistant Superintendent of Administrative Services, (562) 943-0211.

